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Next dinner meeting at 6:30 pm

Monday, April 3, 2017 at:              The Barkley Restaurant





                 1400 Huntington Drive

                                                           South Pasadena, CA  91030






       (at the intersection of Huntington and Fremont)

Attached is a copy of the list of officers for both the chapter and camp that the nominating committee has recommended.  These potential officers will be voted upon against any nominations from the floor at the April 3rd chapter meeting.
It appears that I must be the secretary/treasurer of Pasadena Chapter #265 for awhile longer because no one else wants the job.  Now, Katie and I have recently moved into an apartment in Arcadia, CA because maintaining a house is more that we are now willing to do.  Although, we have been in our house for 40 years.  The apartment is about 16 city blocks away.   Our new mailing address is:   904  W. Huntington Drive,  Apt #6
                                 Arcadia,  CA   91007-6503

Our new home phone number is now (626) 461-5480.     E-mail address remains the same.

Both of our cell phone numbers remain the same.

You will get much more out of your Sojourner membership if you participate in the numerous activities throughout the SOCAL Area and national events.  Also, once your wife meets the nice ladies at these events she will surely want to return.  Here is what is happening:


Next meeting of our chapter
April 3, 2017             

Great Lakes Area encampment (GLACE)
May 5 - 7, 2017

Central Area encampment
May 24 - 30, 2017


Summer meeting of Pasadena #265
June 12, 2017


National Convention in Austin, TX
June 14 - 17, 2017

Federal Area conference & encampment
August 12, 2017

Mid-Atlantic Area encampment
August 18-19, 2017

Pacific Northwest Area encampment
October 6 - 8, 2017

Please note that our next chapter meeting is April 3 and not April 10.  This is a one-time change from the 2nd Monday rule.
Since our last newsletter we have gained only one new member.  Seb Badoyan is a local Mason who lives in Glendora.  Seb was Potentate of Al Malaikah Shrine Temple in Los Angeles.

We are all invited to join Lady Kay and National President Jim Baker on their "Voyage of the Glaciers" Fundraising Cruise from Anchorage, Alaska to Vancouver, Canada.  Details are in the National Sojourners website.
Greg Corey just informed us that he will be married later this month so he will be unable to attend the Hero degree on March 25.  However, he will definitely be at the next chapter meeting on April 3.  We all hope he will bring his wife and introduce her at the April 3 meeting.
As you well know, Louisiana has been totally devastated by the flood of 2016.  The  Masonic Community is in dire need of help.  They are looking for volunteers, supplies, and drinking water.  There are brother Masons who are without homes, cars, clothes, food, work places, and churches.  They do not know what today or tomorrow will bring.  If you are willing to help contact Louisiana Scottish Rite Foundation.
“Old Glory” is the standard under which most of us have served and all of us will gladly do whatever is necessary to preserve our nation.  Flying the flag in front of our homes on the following days in April and May demonstrates our loyalty:


April 6
U.S. entered World War I in 1917


April 12
Civil War began in 1861


April 25
Spanish-American War began in 1898


May 8
VE Day in Europe in 1945


May 18
Armed Forces Day


May 22. . . . . . . . . .
National Maritime Day


  May 27
Memorial Day

National Sojourners has a source for Sojourner emblem embroidered items such as shirts, jackets, etc.  It's easy to check it all out, just go to the Resale Catalog in the website. 

Our National President, Jim Baker, said:  “Please  do not let others sway you into thinking negatively about something or someone.  Instead, be your own person.  Gather information, examine it and develop your own perception, and let that guide your path.  I encourage you to seek to be more positive in your thoughts.”

General James Mattis said  "I have come in peace.  I didn't bring artillery, but I'm pleading  with you, with tears in my eyes: If you screw with me, I'll kill you all."
                                      Proudly Serving the Cause of Patriotism









